Stewart’s Melville Senior Rugby Club Update for FP Club AGM			28 April 2021


I would love to be providing you with an eloquent and enthusiastic account of a thrilling and uplifting season of club rugby but, alas, it is not to be. The seniors last played a competitive game of rugby over a year ago, in March 2020. Since then, nothing. Nada. 

The players have kept themselves fit mainly through solo training. There have been periods when group sessions have been allowed but they have been fleeting. Things are looking better now though, as limited group sessions are taking place with the promise (hope?) of some competitive club rugby starting again circa September. We are still waiting on further information from the SRU about the format this will take (localised leagues or national) and timings but at least preparations are taking place.

A quick shout out to the coaches and management who have done a fantastic job in trying circumstances. Not only are fitness levels better than should really be expected, but player numbers are also surprisingly positive. There was a genuine worry that players would drift away so kudos to the coaches for keeping interest levels high.

Simon Breeze
President
